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Indian Ridge Ward
June 2022 – Charity is the Answer

We live in perilous times
as prophesied by the apostle Paul -

“This know also, that in the last days perilous times shall come.
For men shall be lovers of their own selves, covetous, boasters, proud,

blasphemers, disobedient to parents, unthankful, unholy.
Without natural affection, trucebreakers, false accusers, incontinent, fierce,

despisers of those that are good. Traitors, heady, high-minded,
lovers of pleasure more than lovers of God.” (2 Timothy 3:1-4)

Confusion and unhappiness are prevalent among so many
both within and without the Church.

Everyone contending about one issue or another.
Christ’s voice has always risen above the negativity and contention.

“Ye have heard that it hath been said, Thou shalt love thy neighbor,
and hate thine enemy. But I say unto you, Love your enemies, bless them that 

curse you, do good to them that hate you, and pray for them which despitefully 
use you, and persecute you; That ye may be the children of your Father which is 

in heaven: for he maketh his sun to rise on the evil and on the good,
and sendeth rain on the just and the unjust.” (Matthew 5:43-45)

Charity, the pure love of Christ, has always been the answer.
Our present troubles are no exception.

Charity helps us to see others in their true light,
as Heavenly Father sees them - precious sons and daughters of God.

We can stand for the truth, just as Jesus always did,
without bitterness and enmity.

The next time we feel the urge to rush to judgement
or to harshly criticize the actions of another,

especially someone close to us, let us pause to consider the Saviour.
What would He say? What would He do?

Let us fill our conversations and our actions with charity,
so that we might be truly considered the children of Christ.

God bless each of us to be so called.

Love, The Indian Rigde Ward Bishopric



Primary Election:
June 14-24    In-office early voting
June 17         Voter registration deadline
June 21         Last day to request replacement ballot 
        (if voter has not received original)
June 21-24   Early voting
 
General Election:
10/25-11/4     In-office early voting
10/28             Voter registration deadline
11/1               Last day to request replacement ballot
11/8               General election
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WELCOME

SUMMER!!!



Relief Society

Happy Summer!
Sisters, each of you matter and we want to express

how much we love you
and appreciate your willingness to serve.

I have read and reread the conference talk,
“Your Divine Nature and Eternal Destiny” by Dale G. Renlund

given in the Women’s Session.
We are beloved daughters of Heavenly Parents!

The Savior loves us!
How can we best show our love for Him?

I quote from Jean B. Bingham,“Our service to others
is a demonstration of discipleship and

our gratitude and love for God and His Son, Jesus Christ.
Lets strive to become like Him

through lovingly ministering to one another!”
“Simple acts of service can have profound effects

on others –  as well as on ourselves.
The Savior smiled at, talked with,

walked with, listened to, made time for, encouraged,
taught, fed, and forgave.

He served family and friends, neighbors and strangers alike.
Those “simple” acts of service and love

provide a template for our ministering today.”
May your summer be wonderful!

Love,
Your Relief Society Presidency
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For Family History help please
contact any of the Temple and Family
History Consultants. We would be 
willing to come to your home or have
you at ours to help you learn how to 
find your ancestors, and do the
sacred temple work for them.

They are waiting for your
efforts to help them progress.

Richard Hackett - 801-759-2299
 hackett@byu.net

Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826
 russmesserly@gmail.com

Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529
 ginamesserly@msn.com

Oriana Reyes  - 385-445-3194
 orian@byu.net

Garry True - 801-572-0171
 garrytrue@q.com

         Join us for Ward Choir.
         We’ll be singing
         “Praise to the Man”
         on June 26th.
         We will practice on June 19th
         & 26th @ 12:15 pm in the
         Chapel..

All ages and skill levels are welcome
because we sing from the hymnbook.

We’ll continue to use Hymnplicity through the summer.
If you would like to perform with us, 

call Ronee Scott at 801-571-4952.



Young Men
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Young Women

FSY at BYU - with our stake June 13-17. If you cannot attend that
 week you can pick a different week when signing up.
 
Girls’ Camp - June 28th - July 1st at Spruces Campground
 
Brighton Camp (for YW born in 2008 and 2009)
 Monday 6/27 - Friday 7/1/22. On May 1st we can request a
 separate week to go so that they don't miss our ward Girls Camp 

Tuesday, June 14 - Activity - 7 p.m. 
 
Friday, June 17 - YW Baptisms for the Dead - 1:30 p.m.

Tuesday, June 21 - Combined Activity - 7 p.m. - BBQ with the YM

The young men will be going hiking this coming Tuesday night.
 
In June or July, the young men will learn the sport of disc golf from 
David Jones (Adam's father). 

Our young men will have a 3-day summer camp in late July or early 
August.
 
We will have a Fathers & Sons & Daughters camp on August 19th. 



On June 3rd, our Primary kicked off 
summer vacation with an End of School 
party at Buttercup Park! It was a 
warm, sunny day and the kids had 
a blast chasing each other with spray 
bottles throughout the activity. 
We also got to see their competitive
spirit as they split into two lines 
to see which side could pass the most 
water from cup to cup over their heads. 
Needless to say, a lot of water was 
lost in transit! Watermelon slices, a classic summer staple, were 
the stars of the snack table. Thank you to everyone that 
participated. We had a great turnout and look forward to seeing 
all of you again at future Primary activities! 

     - Keila, Kim, Stephanie and Barbara

    Looking for more ideas for some summer fun?  
    Check out this article from the Family Search
    Blog with Ten Ideas for More Meaningful
    Summer Family Gatherings.

June Birthdays:

Harper Milne       June 8   
Kessley Johnson  June 11   

 

We live in perilous times
as prophesied by the apostle Paul -

“This know also, that in the last days perilous times shall come.
For men shall be lovers of their own selves, covetous, boasters, proud,

blasphemers, disobedient to parents, unthankful, unholy.
Without natural affection, trucebreakers, false accusers, incontinent, fierce,

despisers of those that are good. Traitors, heady, high-minded,
lovers of pleasure more than lovers of God.” (2 Timothy 3:1-4)

Confusion and unhappiness are prevalent among so many
both within and without the Church.

Everyone contending about one issue or another.
Christ’s voice has always risen above the negativity and contention.

“Ye have heard that it hath been said, Thou shalt love thy neighbor,
and hate thine enemy. But I say unto you, Love your enemies, bless them that 

curse you, do good to them that hate you, and pray for them which despitefully 
use you, and persecute you; That ye may be the children of your Father which is 

in heaven: for he maketh his sun to rise on the evil and on the good,
and sendeth rain on the just and the unjust.” (Matthew 5:43-45)

Charity, the pure love of Christ, has always been the answer.
Our present troubles are no exception.

Charity helps us to see others in their true light,
as Heavenly Father sees them - precious sons and daughters of God.

We can stand for the truth, just as Jesus always did,
without bitterness and enmity.

The next time we feel the urge to rush to judgement
or to harshly criticize the actions of another,

especially someone close to us, let us pause to consider the Saviour.
What would He say? What would He do?

Let us fill our conversations and our actions with charity,
so that we might be truly considered the children of Christ.

God bless each of us to be so called.

Love, The Indian Rigde Ward Bishopric

Primary
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Full-time Missionaries in our area

Their phone number is: 385-237-8928

Their email addresses are:

500352728@missionary.org
logan.lake@missionary.org
afumisieli.fonua@missionary.org

Elder Afumisieli Fonua

ELDER LAKE ELDER FONUA

Elder Logan Lake



  2 Sawyer Glauser
  7 Laura Bartholomew 

July 2022

  3 Amber Weight
  4 Daphne Mounteer
     Joyce Walkenhorst
  5 Emma Alfaro
  6 Gina Messerly
  8 Harper Milne
10 Kim Lesher
11 Kaleigh Glauser
     Kessley Johnson
12 Dallas Fullmer
     Deanna Nielsen
     Shawna Zitzelsberger
16 Elizabeth Fulmer
19 Dana Lorence
     Aiden Potter
     Jack Thompson
21 Craig Roberts
23 Shelly Glauser
26 Chloe Glauser
     Linda Hackett
     Nathan Wilson
27 Mary Ann Ebmeyer
28 Connie Baker
     Gary Johnson
     Jennifer Johnson
     Tanner Murphy

Happy Birthday!
June 2022
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Ward Mission Leader

Dave Ellis
   dellis@gmail.com  702-332-4103

Ward Missionaries

Alexia Anderson
   alexiaanderson1@icloud.com
   385-210-5434
Mike Christensen
   Mike53mnc@gmail.com  801-856-5007
Gary and Susan Johnson
   gary@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7428
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Doug and Susan Milne
   doug@dastrupinsurance.com     
 801-664-6713
   dosu7@hotmail.com  801-664-6714

Church-Service Missionaries

Rex and Chyrrel Cook
   No email address for Rex  801-597-5606
   chyrrelcook@yahoo.com  801-597-5976
Susan Johnson
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Todd and Georgann Lloyd
   talloyd84cgmail.com  801-870-9000
   georgann1432@gmail.com  801-870-9002
Nicole Miles
   nicolemiles3@gmail.com  801-822-9516
Melody Ann Russell
  mldrsl@hotmail.com  208-886-7042


